

HEALTH DEPARTMENT

BOARD OF HEALTH

PATRICIA L. ANDRADE, M.D. CRAIG LONGO, M.D. SARAH MORRIS, M.D.

DIRECTOR OF HEALTH DAMON O. CHAPLIN

2/10/2021

City of New Bedford Department of City Planning

133 William Street Room 303 New Bedford, Massachusetts 02740

Telephone: (508) 979.1488 Facsimile: (508) 979.1576

Re: Special Permit for a Marijuana Establishment- Southcoast Apothecary

Dear Planning Board Chair:

I am writing in response to your request for additional comments on the **Special Permit Application for** Southcoast Apothecary. After review of the documents, I would request additional information within the odor control plan to address the control of fugitive marijuana emissions resulting from a fire within the facility. I have reviewed the odor control and emergency plan and have not seen provisions for this potential event.

Sincerely,

Damōn O. Chaplin, Director
City of New Bedford | Department of Public Health
1213 Purchase Street, New Bedford, MA 02740
508.991.6199 ext. 66288 | email:damon.chaplin@newbedford-ma.gov
FAX: 508-991-6292|Cell:508-863-1547
www.newbedford-ma.gov/health-department